## LINCOLN COUNTY FAIR ADVISORY BOARD SEPTEMBER 15, 1995

The meeting was called to order and minutes of the last meeting were read and approved. In attendance were: Amy Schroeder, Josie Breshears, Orville Widmer, Jon Overmyer, Bob and Karen Jones, Anne Filion, Lydia Widmer and Howard Stormo.

Discussion was held on:

The State Judges report-Will make copies of Livestock that she did not give us credit for. Unfairly judged in some areas. Will call the State Ag. Program director to get advise on how to proceed.

Will reinstate herdsmanship with modification for 1996.

The problem in the Swine Barn was discussed at length.

State Convention in Spokane October 25-27. Will contribute something to the auction from our area.

Junior Rodeo needs to be started earlier next year. Gerry and Jon will not be putting on the Junior Rodeo.

Full time security for the Fairgrounds during the Fair.

Booths being torn down early. Vendors who do this will not be back the next year. The This n That building is not to be opened before 8:30AM the days of the Fair. The Wilbur Rock Club will not be given a key to open the building earlier. Discussion about putting all the partitions in. Could leave them out on the south side if the Vendors wanted them that way.

Electrical work has to be done on some of the electric boxes. New box needed on one pole, grounds on others. Major Problem!!

Fair dates were set for August 22-25 in 1996. The Fair will close at 3 o'clock on Sunday.

Last booth, east end in the Grange building needs to come out. There is only seven Granges that decorate booths.

Premium checks mailed. Paid .24¢ open and .2931¢ 4-H and FFA, paid out \$17,999.68 Fair share and \$1500.00 from Lincoln Electric.

Lincoln County Commissioners said to make a list of improvements wanted and submit to them.

Have been asked about loaning out the PA system. Voted to not loan it out.

More garbage cans are needed around the grandstand area.

Janitor is needed for times when the Fairgrounds is rented out. Josie will do the work and turn in her time.

Ramps into animal barns for wheelchairs.

Cars moved from inside RV park area to outside of the gate first thing in the morning taking up the parking spaces. No solution for this.

Anne Filion, Secretary-NEXT MEETING-FRIDAY NOVEMBER 17 AT 7:30 PM